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Gary Washington was selected as the USDA Chief Information Officer 

(CIO) in February 2018. Formerly the CIO for the USDA Animal and 

Plant Health Inspection Service, Washington also has served as CIO and Director of the Information 

Technology Division for the USDA Natural Resources Conservation Service. Prior to his 

appointments as the CIO of USDA, APHIS and NRCS, Washington was a portfolio manager in the 

Electronic Government Office in the Executive Office of the President-Office of Management and 

Budget, where he was responsible for managing the Internal Effectiveness and Efficiency portfolio. 

Additionally, Washington managed the financial management, human resources and infrastructure 

lines of business, and the E-gov initiatives. 

Washington also worked at the Food and Drug Administration, where he was the Director of IT 

Governance and the Deputy Director of Infrastructure, and at the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, and 

Firearms, where he was the service manager for one of the first nationwide seat management 

programs. 

Washington spent 5 years in private industry as well as 10 years as a Computer Operator and 

Command Control Specialist in the U.S. Air Force. He is an elected member of the Association for 

Federal Information Resource Managers and a 2006 graduate of the Industry Advisory Council 

Partners Program. Washington is a graduate of the Federal Executive Institute and holds a Bachelor 

of Science degree from Strayer University in Washington D.C. 

 

 


